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● Leslie Watson
The aim of counseling is to provide a comprehensive and relevant school counseling program that
addresses the academic, social/emotional, and trauma needs of all students. All students' individual
differences will be fostered and enhanced through the school counselor's collaboration with
parents, teachers, administrators, and community members to create a positive school culture.
Students will acquire the skills, attitudes, and knowledge that will lead them to reach their
destination in services. The role of the counselor is to help you through this process without
judgment or telling you what to do. I may on occasions give information or offer suggestions.
During counseling, we set goals agreed upon between the client and the therapist. The client
agrees to work towards the agreed goals. If at any time, I feel I can no longer help the client, I will
offer to refer them to someone who can. Clients on the therapist caseload will not have any
insurance requirements. Tier 3: Individual sessions- no more than 9 students can be supported.
Sessions will be for 1 hour, once a week via zoom. Individual sessions will also include some
parent contact for family support services. If services are terminated before the end of year, this
writer will add more students per COST meetings with admin. Tier 2 services will include 2
groups; 1 girl's anxiety and depression; supporting 11 group members total. 2nd will include an
AOD group that will support 4 students. Groups will be run once a week for the remainder of the
school year. AOD groups will also be once a week and will continue throughout the academic
year. Monday; Tuesday, Thursday. Friday 1 staff member.
Link to Additional Information

Resolution on Sufficiency of Instructional Materials - Tony Wold (Lyn Potter and Allison Huie)
This is a follow-up regarding the annual requirement to hold a hearing and adopt a resolution on
sufficiency of Instructional Materials and the requirements of the school District.  In order to be eligible to
receive instructional materials funds, the governing board of each district and county office of education
is required to hold an annual public hearing and adopt a resolution stating whether each pupil in the
district has sufficient textbooks or instructional materials in specified subjects that are aligned to the
academic content standards and consistent with the content and cycles of the curriculum frameworks
adopted by the state board.

Education Code 60119 provides two outcomes for the annual public hearing: a resolution finding
sufficiency, or a resolution finding insufficiency. If the Board is unable to pass a resolution finding
sufficiency, it could alternatively propose a resolution finding insufficiency.  This version of the resolution
would need to state, for each school where a deficiency exists, the percentage of pupils who do not have
sufficient textbooks or instructional materials in each subject area and the reasons that each pupil does not
have sufficient instructional materials. It must also list the actions that will be taken to ensure that all
students have sufficient textbooks or instructional materials within two months of the beginning of the
school year.  If the deficiency is not remedied by the second month of the school term, the county
superintendent could request that the California Department of Education (CDE) purchase the textbooks
or instructional materials necessary to comply with the suf
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This failure would have also resulted in an audit finding which would require additional documentation as
part of the corrective action.  The District did follow all of the requirements of sufficiency and worked
with the County Office of Education as part of the annual reviews.  If additional information is needed
please let us know and our office will work to provide it in a future Friday memo.

ESSER III Written Plan - Tony Wold (Lyn Potter and Regina Webber)
At the upcoming board meeting a consent item will be brought to the board to accept the written
documentation regarding ESSER III funding.   To support school districts during the pandemic the State
and Federal Government passed several levels of legislation to provide one-time funding to public schools
in America.  Initially, these funds were part of the CARES Act, which included the Elementary and
Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund (ESSER I Funds). Under the ESSER Fund, established as part
of the Education Stabilization Fund in the CARES Act, State educational agencies (SEAs) awarded
subgrants to local educational agencies (LEAs) to address the impact that the Novel Coronavirus Disease
2019 (COVID-19) has had, and continues to have, on elementary and secondary schools across the
Nation.   Subsequently, the Federal Government passed both the ESSER II and ESSER III funding cycles.

At the June 9, 2021 Board meeting the full plan for utilization of CARES, ESSER, Expanding Learning
Opportunities (ELO), and In-person Instruction (IPI) grant funds was again shared with the Board of
education.   These pandemic funds have been used strategically, beginning with the 2019 - 2020 school
year to support district operations over a period of 4 fiscal years.   We have completed 2 of those fiscal
years, and are currently in year 3 of the plan.   The District’s plan for utilizing Federal ESSER funds was
approved by the board of education as part of the budget adoption in June 2020 and again during the First
Interim report with the LCP plan and LCAP for parents presented in December 2020. The full ESSER
utilization plan was approved by the board of education with the adoption of the current year
budget on June 23, 2021.

With the approval of the collective bargaining agreements with all 4 of the district’s labor associations in
August 2021 the board authorized the utilization of the Expanded Learning Opportunities (ELO) Grant
and ESSER III funds to fund the additional certificated teaching and counseling positions that were part of
that agreement.

After the District approved the plan for use of ESSER III, a requirement was created that school districts
must also submit a written plan by the end of October 2021 to the State that defines the use of ESSER III
funding.  The plan being submitted is not for approval, but is required as a condition of receiving those
funds.  The final template was released to districts in September 2021.  The District has updated the
template to reflect the ESSER III actions that are part of the board approved budget.  We wanted to make
sure that it was clear to the board that there are no changes in the plan as these funds were already
directed for utilization as part of the adopted budget and based upon the negotiated agreements approved
in August 2021.

Risk Management  CPRA Log Updates  – Tony Wold (Phyllis Rosen)
Public Records requests create an additional administrative burden upon the District.   The following log
shows the CPRA requests that have been addressed for the current calendar year to show the extent of
requests.
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10/12/21 City of Hercules 2021 Data for Hercules Schools – Students and Teachers Tony Wold Due 10-22-21

10-14-2
1

Lisa Char Any and all purchasing records from 12/10/2019
to current.

Tony Wold/
David
Johnston

Due 10-24-21

Communication Updates  – Ryan Phillips
This week, the district communications office had many media requests regarding a viral video of a
violent drill during an El Cerrito High School football game. The communications department has been
cataloguing the requests and responding appropriately. We have released two statements and have
supported ECHS principal with assistance in navigating this crisis, including providingPatricia Crespo
her with a letter to send the ECHS community and support managing the media requests. We will
continue to monitor the situation and provide support as needed.

Here are the news stories our team has found regarding the incident.

Update on School Facility Program Audits - Luis Freese
The District has received almost $135 million over the last ten years in state funding through the School
Facility Program (SFP). Education Code §41024 requires that any District that receives SFP funds after
April 1, 2017, complete an independent third-party close-out performance audit for each funded
application. Before the end of the calendar year, the District must complete four audits that brought
almost 9.5 million state dollars to our local program. The District just completed the first three audits with
no findings and positive conclusions that the District properly accounted for the allowable expenditures.
The District is on track to complete the fourth audit and will bring an update once it is complete.

African American Student Achievement - LaResha Martin (William McGee & team)
We will be hosting our second workshop in our parent/guardian engagement workshop on Tuesday,
October 19, 2021 at 6:00 pm via zoom.

Negotiating the Educational System:
Creative Participation of Families in School Meetings

October 19, 2021.  6:00PM-7:30PM

The bureaucracy of the school system can be quite confusing to families, particularly those whose
children may be experiencing academic, behavioral or social challenges in adjusting to the requirements
of the school environment. Schools have a variety of conferences involving parents and school staff for
reasons ranging from the routine discussion of a student's academic progress to meetings regarding
various aspects of student school achievement or adjustment that need to be addressed. They may be the
formal parent-teacher conferences scheduled district-wide after several months of school or informal
meetings regarding various aspects of a student’s school adjustment, initiated either by the school or the
family.  This presentation will focus on providing information about the typical school meetings that
routinely take place in schools and will provide concrete strategies and family-friendly handouts that can
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